# **ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR FRIDAY JAN 19, 2024**

Happy Friday Pacers!

### LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

Before we begin today's announcements, we will acknowledge the traditional territory of the Tsawwassen and Musqueam First Nations and all of the Hun'qumi'num speaking people who have been stewards of this land since time immemorial. We also offer respect to all the Elders who have gone before us and to the Elders and First Nation people who are with us today.

#### OTHER

Are you passionate about uplifting kids in your community and being a positive role model? Look no further! BGC provides a wide range of volunteer opportunities. If you are interested in becoming a BGC Youth Volunteer please contact Wintemute Club in Ladner at wintemuteclub@bgcbc.ca.

#### GRAD

Hey grads, reminder that baby pictures and grad write ups are due January 21st! That's this Sunday! Check your email for the link to the google classroom and check the assignment for instructions. Again, the deadline is this Sunday, January 21st, get to work!

## **SPORTS**

The Cross Country wrap up party will be on Tuesday Jan. 23 in Ms. Hay's room at 3pm. Come and celebrate our season and see the photos from the races!

## **PACER FRIDAY**

Every Friday, we recognize students for showing their Pacer Pride. Students who demonstrate outstanding levels of participation, achievement, care, exploration, or respect are nominated by their teachers and the name goes into a draw to receive a prize. Today's Pacer Prize winners are:

- Lior Shalevich
- Sam Johnston
- Jaiya Tagger
- Levi Sadlo
- Drew Sochting

Please come to the office to claim your prize.

### PACER BISTRO

The specials today in Pacer Bistro are Three Cheese Burrito with Fries and Fresh Basil & Tomato Soup.

Thanks for listening and have a great weekend!